
Mr. Tim Cullinan 
Woodville Pig Farms Limited 
C/o Michael Sweeney 
NRGE Ltd, 
Mooresfort, 
Lattin 
Co. Tipperary 

An Ghn,omhoiraarhr urn Chmmhnu iomhthmil 

Regional Inspectorate 
McCumiskey House, Richview, 
Clonskeagh Road, Dublin 14, Ireland 

Cigireacht RBigunach. Teach Mhic Chvrnascaigh 
Dea-Radharc, Bbthar Cluain Sceach 
Baile Atha Cltath 14, tire 

r t353 1 268 0100 
F +353 12680199 
E infdepa ie 

W w e p a i e  

LoCall 1890 33 55 99 

18 August 20 10 Reg No: PO467-02 

Dear Mr. Cullinan 

I refer to your application for a review of your Integrated Pollution Prevention and Control 
(IPPC) licence, which was received on 24 November 2008. 

I am to advise that in accordance with the provisions of Section 90 of the EPA Acts 1992 to 
2007, you are requested to supply the following information detailed below so that the 
Agency may complete a comprehensive assessment of the IPPC application: 

1. Provide an updated drawinglmap: 

i. 

ii. 

to show all the current and proposed groundwater wells at the proposed 
anaerobic digester plant at Ballaghveny. 
to show the location of the mixing tanks, material tanks, quarantine area, gas 
purification system, biofilter(s) and all other plant in the proposed reception 
building at Ballaghveny. 

2. Provide details on the type of biofilter system (including media) to be installed at the 
anaerobic digester plant at Ballaghveny. 

3. Complete Section E and associated tables of the IPPC application form, as 
appropriate, please find enclosed tables associated with Section E for your ease of 
reference. 

4. Please clarify the proposed use for the solid/fibrous digestate and the sulphate from 
the proposed gas purification unit. 

In addition to the above please also provide an updated non-technical summary to reflect the 
information provided in your reply. 

In the circumstances you should make immediate arrangements to have the required 
information (1 sinned original, 1 hardcopy and 2 copies of all files in electronic searchable 
PDF format on CD-ROM) submitted to the Agency without delay. Your response to this 
request should be directed to Sonja Smith Administration Officer, Office of Climate, 
Licensing & Resource Use. 

Yours sincerely, 

Office of Climate, Licensing & Resource Use 

Note: Any telephone enquiries in relation to the above should be directed to Jennifer Cope at 
the number above. 
All written commuirications and repNes should be directed to Sonja Smith, Office of 
Climate, Licensing & Resource IJse, EPA, PO Box 3000, Johnstown Casge Estate, 
County Wexford. w % 
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